
From: Svirsky.Susan@epamail.epa.gov 
Sent: Friday, March 09, 2007 12:13 PM 
To: Campbell, Scott (MNH); Palmieri, Linda 
Subject: Fw: Housie 
Please add this to the file. 
  
 
  
-----Forwarded by Susan Svirsky/R1/USEPA/US on 03/09/2007 12:12PM ----- 
 

To: Susan Svirsky/R1/USEPA/US@EPA 
From: Gary Whipple <garyw1948@sbcglobal.net> 
Date: 03/09/2007 11:31AM 
Subject: Housie 
 
Ms. Svirsky:  
I thought I would drop you a note to let you know how disappointed I am.  
First,  I am disappointed to find out that there was a meeting about PCBs in the Housatonic  that I knew 
nothing about.  I am a member of the Board of Directors for the Candlewood Valley Chapter of Trout Unlimited, 
and as far as I know we knew nothing of the meeting.  I read the Danbury paper each day, and saw nothing 
about the meeting.  I have requested copies of previous Housatonic River study reports, so I know my name 
and address is in the system some place. Unless the intent was to keep public participation down,  I am 
surprised at the lack of publicity.  
Second, I am disappointed that  General Electric is being allowed to continue their extended stall and do 
nothing approach to clean-up of the PCBs.  It must be nice for GE to avoid spending the monies that were 
supposed ot have been committed to the clean-up.  They insulted the environment years ago, and they have so 
far been able to avoid taking responsibility for their actions.   The fish in the Housatonic are still not edible ( I 
am a catch and release fisherman, but  the fish should be edible for those who chose to eat them) , and if the 
upstream cleanups occur there is likely to be a surge in the downstream concentration of  PCBs.   GE  should at 
least be required to minitor the  concentration of PCB's  in downstream media (river, sediments, fish, fowl) 
before, during and after the  ponds and upstream river cleanup.  
Gary Whipple  
New Fairfield   
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